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Dear Sir/Madam,
Please find attached my objection to the building of new houses on green belt sites in Horsforth.

Susan Bell

66 West End Lane
Horsforth

Leeds

LS18 5EP
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66 West End Lane

Horsforth

Leeds 
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13th November 2015



Dear Sir/Madam

I wish to object to the proposed development of greenbelt and green field sites;

HG2-40       HG-41    HG2-42     HG-43

The National Policy Framework states the target level of housing development should be capped in line with the capacity of brown field sites which means that the council must be exceeding this number if they have to build on green belt sites. 

New houses have already been built on brownfield sites (the old Sandoz site) and to now propose more building on the strawberry fields which are in the same area seems totally unnecessary.  Horsforth, Rawdon and Rodley will slowly begin to lose the spaces between them and we will be left with an urban sprawl which will ruin the identity and character of these areas of Leeds.

Although there have been recent road alterations at the Horsforth and Rodley roundabouts, which have gone some way to alleviating the horrendous traffic congestion on this part of the Ring Road and A65, this will once again become a problem if the council insists on building more houses in this area.  Schools and Doctors surgeries are already oversubscribed and cannot handle a further growth of the population.

I cannot understand why the council would want to destroy beautiful areas of greenbelt land that are already the home and habitat for many species of animals including newts, bats, hawks, foxes and many others.  Rather than destroying agricultural land it is more important to save what will become a valuable resource in the future.  We need this and to serve the population of the future. It will also destroy the beauty of this area and is the reason many families chose to live here so they would have access to green space for recreation, health and wellbeing.     

A lot of people in Horsforth did not know of this consultation it was very poorly advertised very little in the press and nothing from the council. The above sites were not in the original S.H.L.A.R. proposals so the people of Horsforth had no chance of giving their opinion. The only citizen’s to know of this new plan were those with internet access or who have learned about it from friends and family.

I hope you will realise how strongly people feel about the destruction of some beautiful areas of greenbelt land which should not even be considered for building.

Yours Faithfully



Susan K Bell
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